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Upcoming Dates 
 

September 2   
Labor Day 

September 4 
Executive Board 

1 ð 2:30 pm 
Meeting Room B 

South Coastal Library 
Bethany Beach 

September 8   
National Grandparents 

Day 

September 11   
Patriot Day 

September 12 
Monthly Chapter 

Luncheon Meeting 
12 Noon 

1776 Restaurant 
Midway Shopping Ctr. 

Rehoboth Beach 

September 23 
1st Day of Autumn 
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Delaware Federation Conference Wrap-up 

The library system of Sussex County is a 
jewel, and to kick-off our fall luncheon 
meetings Sept. 12th, weõll have a double treat 
when two local library officials will be telling 
us about the many opportunities and 
programs that are available in our backyards. 
Our guest speakers will be Kathy Graybeal (left), who is the 
Sussex County Librarian. She directs the 5 County libraries and 

consults with the 11 board-governed Independent libraries; and Sue Keefe 
(right) , Director, South Coastal Library in Bethany Beach.   

Kathy will address òSussex County, the DE Library Consortium + The More 
Things Change...ó. Sue will speak on òThe Library Does That? I Didnõt Know 
Libraries Did That,ó and sheõll bring handouts and brochures.  

Kathy started her career as a 6-hour-per-week part-timer at the Lewes Library. 
While in Lewes, Kathy completed her Masters in Library Science degree through 
Delaware's Ada Leigh Soles scholarship program.  She accepted an 
Administrative Librarian position at the DE State Library to direct professional 
development/continuing education and to help lead library development.  

Sue has worked in public libraries for 38 yearsñstarting at age 3ñand joined 
the South Coastal Library in 1998, becoming director in 2004. She says she has 
been using libraries since the age of 3, and that one of her happiest days as a 
patron was when she was òlet outó of the childrenõs room in her small New York 
library and allowed to run loose in the ògrown upó section.  

Whichever library you live closest to, you will not want to miss this luncheon.  

Sussex County Library Officials at September Luncheon   

Martha Justice, Carol 
Weber, Maria Ryan, and 
Pat Rice (l-r) are ready at 
the Registration Table to 
welcome attendees and 
guests at the June 5th 
Delaware NARFE 
Federation 2019 

Conference.  
(See article page 3)  



Volunteers Requested for September 28 òWalk to End Alzheimerõs 
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NARFE òFighting for your benefits since 1921ó 

 On Saturday, September 28, Chapter 1690 once again will participate in the Alzheimerõs 
Association òWalk to End Alzheimerõsó in Rehoboth Beach by handing out water to participating 
walkers. We urge members to volunteer to spend just an hour that morning to help us. 
  Volunteers are asked to gather by 9:30 am, when the race starts, at the small pavilion on the 
boardwalk at the foot of  Norfolk Street, half-way between Rehoboth Avenue and Silver Lake.  Water 
and ice will be transported to the hand-out site for us. 
 For members who would like to participate in the walk itself, information and registration forms are available 
at the Alzheimerõs Association website. Go to www.alz.org, click on the Walk to End Alzheimerõs box, then òFind 
Your Walk,ó enter 19971 in the zip code box, and then click on òRehoboth Beach, DE.ó 
 This Walk will help raise needed funds for Alzheimerõs research and we are pleased to 
participate. 

Chapter Fundraiser ð BOSCOVõs October 16 Discount Pass 

Once again, our NARFE chapter is selling $5.00 discount passes for BOSCOVõs fabulous one-
day-a-year òFriends Helping Friendsó discount sales day ð this year Wednesday, October 16 - where 
use of  the pass can result all day in 25%, 15%, or 10% savings, depending on the items purchased 
and this includes sale items. Our chapter retains the proceeds from the sale of  all the cards.  The Discount Pass 
is good at ALL BOSCOV stores.  A nice way to get a head start on your holiday shopping and also 
support our Chapter! 

We will be selling the passes at our September and October luncheon meetings, or you can 
contact Pat or Vinny Rice at 215-805-7782 or 215-805-7783 or by email to Patnvin@gmail.com. 

Nomination Committee Announcement 
 

WE NEED A FEW GOOD MEN AND WOMEN TO HELP OUR CHAPTER! 
 

An organization is only as good as its volunteers!   
We are looking for a few good men and women ð particularly new chapter members - to 

step up into Officer and Committee positions and keep our Chapter active and viable, and to 
continue the wonderful work of  those who have served our Chapter in the past.   

Please consider volunteering by running for any of  the following positions:  President; 1st 
Vice President; 2nd Vice President; Secretary; Treasurer; Social Committee (2 people); Members-At-
Large (2 people); Nominating Committee (2 people). 

To volunteer just contact any member of  the nominating committee:   
Maria Ryan (302-537-1117) email: mlryan1@msn.com;  
Vinny Rice (215-805-7783) email: Patnvin@gmail.com 
Pat Brady-Rice (215-805-7782) email: Patnvin@gmail.com   

We have a great, active Chapter because of  YOU, our members. Please help us keep the 
momentum going for 2020-21. 

http://www.alz.org
mailto:Patnvin@gmail.com


NARFE Delaware Federation Conference  
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Thank You! 
 

 It was a great team effort from the 
members of Chapter 1690 that resulted in our 
organizing and executing a highly successful 
NARFE Delaware Federation Conference 
on June 5th with 73 registrants attending from 
the five chapters. Pictures and captions are 
featured on pages 6 and 7 of this newsletter. 
 A highlight of the day was a long informal 
talk by recently-elected NARFE national 
president, Ken Thomas, who provided 
candid comments about procedural and 
management improvements needed at 
national headquarters. Guest speakers 
included welcoming remarks from Dover 
Mayor Robin Christiansen and from Senator 
Tom Carperõs Kent County Director Lauren 
Mincey. 
 The success of the day was due in large 
part to the work of Chapter 1690 volunteers, 
and we want to acknowledge and thank the 
many members who contributed to the effort. 
 If we were a corporation, the leadership of 
our planning effort would be the Chairman of 
the Board, Carl Bouchard; the Chief 
Executive Officer, Larry Trombello; and the 
Chief Operating Officer, Carol Weber. They 
provided leadership throughout the year to 
organize the event, held meetings, and 
coordinated arrangements with NARFE 
national headquarters officials and Delaware 
Federation officers. 
 In addition, many other members 
provided time and talent. 
 The photo display on page 1 shows the 
Registration Table staff of Martha Justice, 
Maria Ryan, Carol Weber, and Pat Rice. 
Carol also convened a larger group who 
stuffed the envelopes, including, Vinny Rice, 
Ed Wilby, and Lynn Wilby. Ron Weber 
added the name labels to the packets and 
made the name cards for the lanyards. 

Members who helped procure miscellaneous items to 
be included in the registration packets included Pat 
Rice and Carol Weber.  
 Martha Justice contacted the Governorõs Office 
and obtained a certificate declaring June 5, 2019, as 
òNARFE Appreciation Day,ó and arranged for 
Senator Tom Carperõs Kent County 
Representative, Lauren Mincey, to attend. Martha 
also prepared the Conference Agenda. 
 Each chapter provided gifts to be raffled off to 
conference attendees. Pat Rice procured an 
impressive painting as Chapter 1690õs contribution, 
and our president and photographer-celebre Carl 
Bouchard donated a photo of the National Mall he 
took from the south portico of the White House. 
Our chapter also raffled off a gift basket assembled 
by Pat and Vinny Rice. Ron Weber purchased gifts 
to present to guest speakers. 
 The Program Book for the conference was 
prepared jointly by chapter Service Officer Mike 
Buso and chapter newsletter editor David Fiske. 
 Carl Bouchard, Martha Justice, Larry 
Trombello, and Carol Weber helped to procure ads 
for the Program Book, which was important to make 
sure that our chapter could pay for the costs of the 
conference. Chapter Treasurer Jo Ann Teiken kept 
the books, wrote the checks, and made sure that we 
were in the black. 
 The all-important 50-50 table was manned by Jim 
Justice and Vinnie Rice, and our NARFE-PAC 
chair Greg Neuner manned a NARFE-PAC table 
that garnered $131.00 in new contributions to this 
important fund. 
          Chapter 1690 sent a record number of 25 
members to attend the Conference ð a great turn-
out. 
 Officers and members of the other four Delaware 
Federation chapters praised the organizational efforts 
our chapter members made, and congratulated us on 
a successful Federation Conference.  
 Thank you to everyone for your contributions 
and participation. 



 Presidentõs Column                               Carl Bouchard 
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The Joys of  Summer: Welcome back from 
your summer events.  For many who have been 
travelling or spending your summer on the beach, it 
will be difficult to re-program at the start of  a new 
NARFE year.   

There has been an abundance of  rain and 
spells of  high temperatures.  We left in mid-June for 
a river cruise from Budapest on the Danube, Main, 
and Rhine to Amsterdam and we were not prepared 
for the temperature variations from near 100 F in 
Budapest to the low 50õs and 60õs in Amsterdam, 
similar to here.   

We were fascinated with all the old castles and churches and the 
struggle to maintain these World Heritage sights.  But probably, the most 
relaxing and exciting times of  the trip was sitting on the top deck 
observing the country side and the old castle ruins.  I suspect many of  the 
residents do not appreciate the heritage of  their environs just as many of  
us do not acknowledge the vast amount of  historical resources we also 
have available here in the U.S. or even here in Delaware.  

I hope most of  you had the opportunity to attend the Delaware 
State Fair.  I always enjoy going through the state agency exhibits as well as 
the exhibits for native grown fruits and vegetables.  This Fair is rated as 
one of  the best in the nation, which reminds us that Delaware is an 
agricultural state.  This year was its 100th year anniversary and that in itself  
is a testament to our agrarian roots.  No, we do not have 1000-year old 
castles but we do have an exciting 100-year old fair. 

Chapter 1690 has an exciting program lined up for you for the 
coming year.  Be sure to attend the membership meeting on September 12. 

Advocacy: Congress has been on vacation until after Labor Day.  
The House passed a 2020 Federal pay raise for active employees, but who 
knows how far this will go.  Lawmakers are also pushing for a Social 
Security COLA of  at least 3%.  Let us see if  this holds up, but I suspect 
the CPI will rule. Reorganization and relocation of  some USDA agencies 
and the OPM/GSA effort will be decided sometime in the fall. 

Election of  Chapter Officers for 2019-21: It is not too early to think 
about how you can serve our Chapter.  Our Nominating Committee is 
beginning to work to provide us with a slate of  officers, or maybe with 
several nominations for some of  the positions, with the exception of  some 
delegates at large, for a real election. See the Committeeõs notice on page 2 
of  this Newsletter. Please consider being part of  our leadership team! 

2019 Officers 
 
President 

Carl Bouchard  424-4425 
 

1st Vice-President 

Larry Trombello 430-7689 
 

2nd Vice-President 

Carol Weber  829-8906 
 

Secretary 

Martha Justice  664-1231 
 

Treasurer 

Jo Ann Teiken  616-2017 
 

Federation President  

Larry Trombello 430-7689 
 

Federation Treasurer 

Jim Blakeslee 227-5306 
 

Members-at-Large 
 

2018-2019 
Bob Clark 829-8767 
Dick Oliver 539-3771 
2019-2020 
Past Brady-Rice 215-805-7782  
Kathleen Lagore  
 

Nominating Committee 
 

2018-2019 
Pat Brady-Rice 215-805-7782 
Maria Ryan 537-1117 
 

2019-2020 
Vinnie Rice 215-805-7783 
 

Committee Chairs 
 

Alzheimerõs 

Claude Benner 684-1641 
 

Chaplain 

Theresa Pitman 539-5280 
 

Membership 

Ron & Carol Weber  829-8906 
 

NARFE -PAC 

Greg Neuner  539-1013 
 

Newsletter 

Editor: David Fiske 604-0504 
davidfiske17@gmail.com 

Email: Pat Brady-Rice  
215-805-7782 

narfenews@gmail.com 
 

Public Relations 

David Fiske 604-0504 
 

Service Officer 

Mike Buso  703-861-9180 
 

Social Committee 

Carol & Ron Weber 829-8906 
 

Sunshine 
Cece Niemi 

sumien@mchsi.com  
 

50/50 Raffle 
Vinny Rice 215-805-7783 

 

 

Members who helped 

mailto:davidfiske17@gmail.com
mailto:narfenews@gmail.com
mailto:suomien@mchsi.com


Social Committee Report                                              Carol & Ron Weber 
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LUNCHEON RESERVATION FORM  
Make your Reservation and Luncheon Selection with: Carol Weber 

30923 Sea Breeze Lane, Ocean View DE, 19970: (302) 829-8906 or caw09@mchsi.com 
Please note I will respond to each email reservation. If you donõt receive an email response from me, please contact me again. 
 

Please make reservations for__________ Member(s)__________ Guest(s) for 
Thursday, Sept. 12, 2019 at Noon at 1776 Restaurant in Midway Mall, Rt. 1 (near the theaters) 
Price: $17.00 per person (which includes gratuities) 

Reservations must be made by 5:00 pm on the Tuesday before the luncheon.  
Walk-ins are welcome and can order lunch from the regular 1776 Restaurant menu. 

 
Luncheon Selections: 
_____ (1) Meatloaf, mashed potatoes and vegetable 
_____ (2) Turkey BLT wrap with chips and pickles 
_____ (3) Salmon Caesar Salad  

      Dessert: Brownie with Whip 
My check in the amount of $________ made payable to òNARFE Chapter 1690ó is enclosed. 

(Notice: persons making reservations but not attending must pay for meals). 
 
Names (Please Print): Member(s) ____________________ Guest(s) ____________________ 

In June, 25 members enjoyed the performance of the group, òSingers of 
Noteó with many members suggesting they return in December for our 
Christmas luncheon.   

We look forward to resuming our luncheons September 12th with guest 
speakers Kathy Graybeal, Director, Sussex County Libraries, and Sue Keefe, 
Director, South Coastal Library. It should be a very informative presentation as 
they will review the programs offered at county libraries. Many of these will be of interest to our members.  

Remember to get your luncheon reservations to Ron and Carol by Tuesday, September 10th.  We are 
looking forward to seeing all of you in September after our summer break. 

Sunshine Report                                                                          Cece Niemi 

In June, a Sympathy Card was sent to Ken Sosne on the passing of his mother, and online 
condolences were posted on the funeral home website to the family of Elizabeth (Betty) Theresa 
Hopkins. Get well cards were sent to John Pitman and to John Leyden. 

Newsletter Update 
 We are continuing efforts to make sure our newsletter mailing lists are accurate, and also to 
reduce mail delivery costs. 
 Please email newsletter editor David Fiske (davidfiske17@gmail.com) if: 
 ¶ You would like to switch from hard-copy mail delivery to email; 

 ¶ You get both email and regular mail distribution and can give up mail delivery; or 

 ¶ You are a former member and not interested in receiving the newsletter.  

For those in the NARFE community who do not have an e-mail address, be assured we will keep 
mailing the chapter newsletter to you via first class mail, while still trying to keep our costs down. 

mailto:caw09@mchsi.com
mailto:davidfiske17@gmail.com


2019 Federation Conference 
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September 2019 
 

LUNCHEON RESERVATION 

Vinnie Rice and Jim Justice sell 50-50 tickets 
before the Delaware Federation conference. 

Greg Neuner, Chapter 1690 NARFE-PAC 
Chair staffs the Federation NARFE-PAC 

information table and solicits contributions. 
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2019 Federation Conference 

 

Chapter President Carl Bouchard welcomes 
NARFE President Ken Thomas to the 

Delaware Federation Conference. 

Larry Trombello served as Master of  
Ceremonies for the Conference. 

Chapter chaplain Theresa Pitman leads the 
singing of òGod Bless America.ó 

Carl Bouchard lights a candle in memory of  
Chapter 1690 members who have passed away.  

Chapter member Jim Blakeslee (far right) is 
sworn in as Delaware Federation Treasurer for 
2019-2021, along with other officers (l-r): 
President, Vinnie Warr, Dover Chapter 1174;  
Vice-President, Celeste Gail Briddell, Newark 
Chapter 0085; and Secretary, Phyllis Meyers, 
Dover Chapter 1174. 


